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1. Tour

The meeting began with a tour of the Olympic Park, led by Richard Jackson, ODA Environment and Sustainability Manager.

2. Introductions and welcome
The Chair of the Commission opened the meeting, welcoming all Commissioners.

3. Declarations of Interests

There were no new declarations of interest.

4. Minutes of previous meeting / matters arising 
The minutes of the July 2010 meeting were agreed. 
An update was provided on the actions from the previous meeting.
         5. Chair’s update
The Chair updated Commissioners on his recent meetings. This included a positive meeting with Paul Morrell, the Government’s Chief Construction Advisor who has taken an interest in the learning from the Olympics on embodied carbon in construction as well as the role of CSL in providing sustainability assurance.
An update was provided on the budget for CSL post March 2011. Three budget scenarios are being discussed, offering different levels of savings.
Two people who were managing sustainability for VANOC have been in London to advise on London 2012’s progress. They met with CSL as part of this and were able to provide their experience to us as well as taking back feedback on the role of CSL to the IOC.

The Chair will be writing a short report on the sustainability issues around the ArcelorMittal Orbit following recent work.
The Commission has recommended a carbon summit be held to look at the best ways forward with this area.

We have launched the new Commission website. A new recommendation tracker is also due to go live soon.

6. Commissioner Feedback 
Ben Wilson attended an event by the OPLC, where the new name of the Olympic Park as the Queen Elizabeth Olympic Park was announced. There is to be a greater focus on providing family housing in the park in legacy. There was a short discussion on legacy arrangements.
7. Annual Review discussion
A discussion was held on issues to be covered in the forthcoming Annual Review. This will include the Commission following up on the outstanding recommendations from previous reviews and areas where we have stated expectations of the delivery bodies. 
8. Presentation from Sue Hunt, Director of Strategy, Stakeholder Relations and Planning, LOCOG
Sue Hunt presented on LOCOG’s governance, programme management, timescales and delivery. 
The operational planning phase of LOCOG ends in 2010, with the Games Readiness Phase running until Games-time.

Sustainability showcasing at Games-time was covered and the way that the sustainability message will be told.
The plans for volunteering were explained, with over 200,000 people having already applied to be volunteers. It is intended that all volunteers will get some training on that the Games are doing for sustainability. Specific plans for volunteers to support the sustainability programme are being worked through

Ticket pricing was discussed, including the pay for age tickets for young people and tickets to be distributed to schools involved in the GetSet programme.

9. Reviews
Biodiversity – The biodiversity review is about to go to OBSG and is due to be launched in November.  
Health and Inclusion – The fieldwork has been almost completed and the report will be drafted for initial discussion at the November sub group. 
Merchandising and Licensing -   LOCOG have requested that the review be conducted in early 2011 as the licensing team is very stretched until the end of the year. We have agreed to this request and have scoped the review with Commissioners but will conduct it in February 2011.
10. Next Meeting
The next full Commission meeting will be held on 19th January 2011. 
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